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PROPOSED PUBLIC REALM MEASURES IN KIRKBY IN ASHFIELD 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver highway services 
in Nottinghamshire.  In response to the unprecedented situation due to COVID-19, the Government has 
requested Local Highway Authorities make changes to their road layouts to encourage active travel and 
enable social distancing.  
  
In response the following temporary measure is proposed to mitigate the effects of COVID-19 in Kirkby in 
Ashfield: 

• Suspension of four limited waiting parking bays and one disabled parking bay on the southern side of 
Station Street, between Lime Street and Tennyson Street. 

• Conversion of a section of an existing limited waiting bay on the northern side of Station Street (outside 
no. 13 Station Street) into a disabled parking bay.    

  
 
As part of the work barriers will be erected to close four laybys on the southern side of Station Street to 
vehicles. The roadspace will be reallocated for pedestrian use to facilitate appropriate social distancing within 
the town centre.  The proposals would be introduced through a Temporary Traffic Regulation Order (TTRO) 
and are being funded directly from central Government.  It is anticipated that the measures may remain in 
place for a period of up to 12 months.  Further information on the proposals is available: 

a) Online by visiting the County Council’s website (consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk) 
b) By writing to the address below or by emailing publicrealm@viaem.co.uk to request a copy of the 
plans and one will be sent out either via email or post if address provided. 

Any observations on these proposals should reach me in writing, either by letter or email, by 29th October 
2020. All responses will be reviewed and fed back to the County Council after the 29th October. 

Framework Contract Manager, Via East Midlands, Bilsthorpe Depot, Bilsthorpe Business Park, 
Bilsthorpe, Nottinghamshire, NG22 8ST.  Email: publicrealm@viaem.co.uk 


